
RBSS PAC MINUTES May 4, 2022 

 

1. Marianne called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm 

2. Motion #1: “Adopt the May 4, 2022, Agenda as presented.” 

Michelle Alexander, Paula Wilson/passed 

3. Motion #2: “Minutes from the April 6, 2022, meeting be approved.” 

Peggiann Marcoux, Michelle Alexander/passed 

4. Reports: 

President: 

 Filled and sent out a Proxy form for SPEAC which has been received 

 Wanted to thank everyone for their support this year 

 

VP: 

 Nothing to report 

 

Secretary: 

 Nothing to report 

 

Treasurer: (Salome reported our financial status as of May 4, 2022) 

 E-mailed teachers for funds remaining and to get receipts in 

 Apply for gaming grant by the end of June 

 Gaming Account balance: $14,879.22 

 General Account balance: $418.61 

 Reimbursement requests: April 6th (Garden $1897.97, Salmon BBQ $99.31, 
Hardship, grad fees $50.00) 

 April 26th (STRIDE $179.93, Careers (Exploration Day) $52.13, Hardship (grad 
fees) $90.00, Drum making $500.00) 

 Less: (ineligible hardship reimbursements made earlier) $554.00 

 May 3rd (Hardship (grad fees) $75.00, Garden $135.86, Book Club $149.16, 
Careers (exploration day) $33.59 

 Request from Grad counsel for $730.00 for center pieces for the tables for Prom 



 $1,500 for repainting from equity and action 

 Motion #3- asking for $730.00 for center pieces for the tables at Prom 
Peggiann Marcoux motioned/Caroline Aked seconded/passed 

 

Communications: 

 A new parent, who was on the PAC from John Stubbs is very keen and looking  
forward to the upcoming meeting 

 

SPEAC: 

 Things are going well with the two new schools with approximately forty-five 
teacher positions being posted 

 The Reading Recovery program is highly successful but quite expensive, so 
looking to shift to a literacy intervention team. The vision is a K-3 program in the 
long term, but the initial focus will be for grade 1 

 The International Student Program are looking for host families 

 Workshop on May 5th – District principal of health schools presenting on sexual 
education and gender diversity 

 Workshop on May 19th – Island Sexual Health to give a high-level overview of 
what kids are learning in elementary and middle school 

 

Principal’s Report: 

  Acknowledged the PAC for a wonderful job and how much it is appreciated! 

 Thanked Marianne Chase for being our President for the year and presented her 
with a Royal Bay hoodie, t-shirt, mug, and a Ravens painting. 

 For the first time in a long time the school is happy again and great to see all the 
smiles and feeling the energy 

 We are the fastest growing district in the province and with that brings 
challenges 

 Work order in to shut down the gender-neutral bathroom and move it 

 Sports is coming along with the girl’s rugby team doing very well. Good to see 
girls gravitating towards rugby and seeing them get a wonderful experience 

 Some challenges coming out with this growth is realigning the middle school 
curriculum to reflect the experiential learning 

 CLC 12 will be mandated for the first semester of the new school year. This will 
lessen the impact on staff for asking for spares 

 Plan is to have portables coming to Royal Bay starting October, November and 
December but will lose the NOC and the staff can keep their room 

 Equity and action peace with Dr. Liza Gunderson on giving discussion with 
teachers all year  

 May 4th we were presented with the Red Dress, and it was put up for display  

 May 5th Missing and murdered Indigenous women awareness day 



 Looks like we will be having two classes for the Excel program. A junior and     
senior 

 Grade 11/12 students will be having an assembly on drinking and driving 

 Grade 10 students attended consent / healthy relationship workshops 

 New program in the district called Take a Hike for grades 9-12 

 We now have a moving Library for our kids. TASK kids built and the students 
from the art program painted it with the help from Lisa Burrows. 

 More artwork put on windows with the art class and the help from our local First 
Nations 

 Celebration at the end of the year on the grass field. Possible school photo 

 With up coming assemblies the music and dance classes could be performing 

 Mark Johnson bringing in machines for snow cones 

 

5. New Business: 
a) PAC elections: 

 
i. President 

Nominations for the position of President for 2022-2023 school year was 
called. (Michelle Alexander) was nominated by (Michelle Scoville) / 
seconded by (Paula Wilson). (Michelle Alexander) agreed to the 
nomination. No other nominations were received. (Michelle Alexander) 
was acclaimed. 
 

ii. Treasuer 
Nominations for the position of Treasurer for 2022-2023 school year was 
called. (Salome Crowley) was nominated by (Caroline Aked /seconded by 
(Michelle Alexander). (Salome Crowley) agreed to the nomination. No 
other nominations were received. (Salome Crowley) was acclaimed. 

 

6. Next Meeting:  

 

Meeting ended at 8:07 pm 

 

Attendance: Peggiann Marcoux, Michelle Scoville, Michelle Alexander, Kari Moslehi, Paula 
Wilson, Caroline Aked, Salome Crowley, Mike Huck, Marianne Chase  

  


